
May 2013                      Volume 19 Number 9 

   The Bridgeville Community 
wants to say a huge THANK 
YOU to Pam Markovich who has 
served the community as a mem-
ber of the Board of Directors and 
Board Secretary as well as a vol-

unteer for many of the Community Centerôs ac-
tivities.  We are grateful for her many contribu-
tions through the years and will miss her greatly.  
Pam has moved farther north and we wish her 
well in her new community.  (Lucky them) 

We are currently looking for someone who is 
interested to serve on the Board of Directors to 
complete Pamôs term ending in 2014.  If that 
person is you, please send or bring a letter of 
interest to the Community Center before our 
next meeting on May 2 at 4:30 PM. 

In April, we began the process of re-certifying 
all commodity clients.  I appreciate the many 
folks who came prepared with the needed docu-
ments.  We will continue recertification and re-
quest that pantry clients bring a photo ID and 
proof of physical address such as a utility bill, 
property tax statement or lease agreement or 
receipt.  We thank you in advance for your co-
operation. 

We are still collecting the names and ad-
dresses for those who would like to vote in the 
election of Directors to the BCC Board.  Please 
stop in at the BCC to sign up. 

We gratefully acknowledge and thank the 
Humboldt Redwood Company for their gener-
ous $500 donation to support our teen program. 
This month we celebrate Motherôs Day on 

May 12.  This is another 
opportunity to thank 
those women (mothers, 
aunts, teachers, grand-
mothers, etc) in your life 
who have loved and nur-
tured you and taught you 
what you needed to 
know to live a good and 
responsible life.   
 

Working with you to  
accomplish great things, 

 

Chris Frenzel 
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To 
 

 
May 

 

After School  

Folk Dance Class 

 

Folk dances are going to be on 

Thursday May 23rd; and Thursday 

May 30th. Times are 3:30ñ4:30.  

In the Bridgeville Elementary School gym. 

Come learn simple steps to dance 

together. All ages, young and old.  

Taught by Jennifer Bishop 

BridgeFestä August 17th, 2013  
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Bridgeville Community Center  

Mission Statement  

ñThe Bridgeville Community Center is dedicated to 
improving the quality of life for all our community 
members.  We are committed to bringing people of all 
ages together to encourage good health, self-esteem, 
creativity, and personal development.ò 

Comments and corrections are always welcome. Manage-

ment is not responsible for any errors, omissions, or other 

editorial mis-statements, intentional or otherwise. The views 

expressed by the authors do not necessarily reflect the 

Bridgeville Community Center or its staff. If you have any 

other concerns, please submit them in triplicate. 

Attention ð All Contributors!  
Email, snail mail & hand deliver your articles and 
announcements to the Bridgeville Community Cen-
ter. On computer disk or email is preferable. Sub-
missions are due by the 20th  of each month. 
Thank you.  Support the Newsletter, contribute.  
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BCC Board Elections  
  

HOW TO SIGN UP TO VOTE 
 

Voting is open to anyone who signs up annually as 
a member of the community center.  To be a 
member you need to qualify in any one of the fol-
lowing four ways:  live within the boundaries of the 
Bridgeville School District, have children attending 
the school, work at the school, or work at the 
Community Center.  Stop by the BCC to sign this 
yearôs membership roster.  It takes just a minute. 
  

HOW TO RUN FOR A SEAT ON THE BOARD  
 

If you would like to run, submit a candidateôs state-
ment about why you would like to run and your 
qualifications.  Terms are for two years.  The can-
didateôs statements are due by June 20, 2013 and 
are limited to 100 words.  If you would like help 
with you letter or have any questions, please con-
tact a current board member. 

Howdy Folks:  I hope that you are all enjoying the 
springtime with its beautiful flowers and goofy 
weather.  I mentioned last month that we were con-
templating a benefit concert at the Carlotta Grange 
Hall to raise money for our Community Center.  The 
Board formed a committee that met with J. Webb of 
the Swainôs Flat Store and Chris in the office and the 
feeling was very positive.  So, with the advice and 
assistance of Mr. Webb, we are planning to put on a 
concert at the Carlotta Grange Hall on July 13th 
(Saturday) featuring many of our fine local bands 
and performers.  There will be food, goodies, beer, 
probably craft booths, and anything else that will 
contribute to a good time.  We are planning to 
charge admission, probably around $10, but for 
those who volunteer to help, admission will be free.  
So mark your calendars for a fun evening.  If you 
have ideas or would like to help in any way, call 
Chris at the Community Center or come to our next 
Board meeting on May 2 at 4:30 pm. 

We are also thinking of BridgeFest, which will be 
on Saturday, August 17.  We would really like it if 
someone would take some nice video footage of 
BridgeFest this year, especially the Flying Saucer 
Trials, so we could put it out on the Internet to be-
come more well-known. 

Another item on the BridgeFest wish-list is the 
donation of a trailer to haul around our BridgeFest 
Flying Saucer.  A small utility trailer or boat trailer 
that is registered for the highway would be wonder-
ful.  We would modify it to fit our saucer to be able to 
take the Saucer out into the world to AMAZE the 
people and to advertise BridgeFest. 

We are still waiting for someone to step up and fill 
our vacant Board seat.  Serving on the Board is a 
commitment, but it has its joyous moments as well. 
Whoever you are, we look forward to meeting you. 
 

Blessings to All, Roger Schellhous 
Board President 

News from the òBoardó 

Who are the members of the Bridgeville 
Community Center Board of Directors?  

Roger Schellhous, President; Claudia Sauers, 
Treasurer; Jessica Springer; Laurie King; Kathy 
Wolff 

 

Happy Motherõs Day 
 

Sunday, May 12 



   

School News  

Take A Step Back 
We believe most people would agree that the 

importance of education canôt be overstated.  
Education is the key that can unlock the future.  
Education in our country has made us what we 
are: the center of innovation and design.  
Though we donôt build products like we used to 
in the past, still we are the visionaries of the 
world.  We still imagine and create.  Education 
has led the way. 

It starts with primary education.  A good solid 
foundation upon which to build oneôs future edu-
cation is essential.  If we fail in the foundational 
stages, itôs just as if we laid a faulty and cracked 
foundation for a building or a home.  The entire 
structure is weakened. 

In the past several months Mike and I have 
been traveling and living abroad in Angola, Af-
rica.  Mike is working here temporarily and we 
have had the opportunity to see another side of 
the world; and not just geographically see 
ñanother side of the worldò, but educationally as 
well. 

This picture is a typical Angolan school.  The 
students often have no materials, no pencils, no 
books, not even a roof over their heads.  There 
are some private educational organizations run 
by religious groups, but they are stretched thin 
and can only take a few students.  The literacy 

rate in Angola is barely above 50 percent for 
males and below 30 percent for females.  This 
is according to the most recent data from  
UNICEF.  The people here are hungry to learn, 
but most come from poverty that we in first 
world countries canôt even imagine.  Luanda 
(where we are living now) has a population of 
over 4 million with the infrastructure to support 
barely 200,000.  What this means is that 90 per-
cent of the people here have no running water, 
no electricity, no sewage disposal systems of 
any kind.  It is this kind of poverty that makes 
education, even basic skills like reading, almost 
unreachable for the citizens of this city and 
country.  Itôs a sad state of affairs. Most children 
in Luanda donôt even get the opportunity to at-
tend the type of school pictured here. 

 Here is a little boy who shines shoes all day 
to help support his family. Nobody cares 
whether or not he goes to school. 

Contrast this to the struggles we face in our 
country and yes, at our little lovely country 
school.  There are challenges at Bridgeville 
School, but sometimes it makes sense to take a 
step back and look at the forest and not just the 
trees. 

The students at Bridgeville School enter 
clean and warm classrooms every day.  They 
have the support of dedicated teachers and a 
statewide educational system that, though lack-
ing everything we want, still gives them an ex-
cellent foundation and a chance to excel. When 

[continued on next page] 



Bridgeville Community Center  

Adult ED Classes  
We Fit Your Schedule 

 

ESL ƴ Driving Training Prep ƴ Adult Basic Ed 
 

Private classes are available by appointment to start 
working toward your GED, Basic literacy, or other 
educational goals.  

 

Bridgeville Community Center Adult School is having 
classes. Class times are flexible and designed to fit into 
each student's time constraints.  If you are interested in 
getting a GED or in basic adult education classes, 
please call the BCC at 777-1775 to register.  We will 
contact you to set up class times.   

 

All Adult Ed  (GED, Basic Ed, and ESL) classes 
are held on Wednesdays  and by appointment. 

 

Call 777-1775 for more info  

one considers what we have in our school and 
what others donôt have, it makes our problems 
dim in comparison. 

This is not to say we should not make every 
effort to achieve a greater level of excellence.  
What we mustnôt forget is that we are blessed 
and our children are blessed and we should 
take that opportunity and utilize it for all it is 
worth.  As teachers, we should motivate and 
care for our students.  As administrators, we 
should guide with wisdom and compassion.  As 
school board members we should listen and be 
open for opportunities to better Bridgeville 
School. 

Resources matter; whether they are financial, 
material, technological or otherwise.  The great-
est resources we have in Bridgeville School are 
the hearts and minds of our students.  They are 
the future of this community and our world and 
as the caretakers of those resources we encour-
age all in this community to care for them and 
use them wisely. 
Primary education is the key.  Itôs the founda-

tion that can support or destabilize a student.  
Letôs remember the good fortune and blessings 
we possess and work together to build strong 
educational skills and habits for the students in 
our school. 

Traci and Mike OôBrien 

Preschool on the Slate to be Cut!  
 

Dear community members: If you have been though 
Bridgeville School you might have noticed itôs wonderful 
preschool. This building and play ground gives many of 
our young children a chance to socialize in this rural 
community. Well, with all the budget cuts they want to 
take out our preschool to save a meager sum of 
money. There are no other places to go to meet other 
parents, have our children educated or for our kids to 
play. If you want to say anything about this please write 
a letter and give it to Joyce Church or just drop it in the 
office. It will be part of a letter writing campaign to save 
the preschool program. 

DellõArte to Return to Bridgeville 
May 28th to June 6th  

~ With a performance June 6th ~  
 

A Decade-Long 
Tradition continues.  
While most theatre 
students may dream 
of careers in New 
York and Los Ange-
les, the 2013 class of 
Dell'Arte International 
School of Physical 
Theatre has its sights 
set on two very differ-
ent towns: Bridgeville 
and Orleans, Califor-
nia. Serving as a cap-
stone for Dell'Arte 
International's Profes-
sional Training Program (PTP), the Rural Resi-
dency is a nine-day community-based arts resi-
dency taking place from May 28-June 6, featuring 
theatre workshops for the schools and communi-
ties-at-large and an original public performance 
inspired by the local history, culture, and legends. 
The diverse 27-student DellôArte ensemble con-
sists of performers ranging in age from 18 to 35, 
including Air Force combat veterans and former 
members of the Peace Corps, and hailing from as 
far as England, Québec, Puerto Rico, and Iraq. All 
residency duties while on-site in Bridgeville and 
Orleans, including kitchen crew, show director, 
workshop coordinator and campsite manager, are 
assigned and managed from within the self-
sustaining ensembles. 

2013 marks the tenth year of the Dell'Arte Rural 
Residency program, with generous support by The 
Lytel Foundation and the California Arts Council. 
The 2013 Dell'Arte Rural Residency will perform 
on June 6th in Bridgeville. A performance not to be 
missed. Watch for posters announcing the event. 

[continued from previous page] 

Bridgeville Kindergarten signup will be 
Tuesday, May 7, at 10:20am. Call the office 
at 777 -3311 for more info.  



 
 
Carol Ann Conners  
License OE79262 
 

Greg Conners  
License 0488272 
 

 

Patterson/Conners Insurance Services  
668 Main Street, Fortuna CA  

707-725-3400 

Valley View Realty  
Ann Matula Gyenis 

 

(707)  574-6549 ph/fax 
Ann@Highway36.com 

 

See all current listings in the area:  

www.Highway36.com  

MLS Broker:  Serving the community for 30 years.   
Low commissions on new listings! 

18th Annual  
 

Southern Trinity  
Area  Rescue (STAR)  

Memorial Weekend Dinner  
 
 

Friday, May 24, 2013  
6:00pm  

 
Talent Show & Silent Auction  

 
Join us for STARõs Gourmet Feast,  

Talent Show and Silent Auction  
 

Roast Pork & Beef,  
BBQ oysters, Bread, Salads, 

Homemade desserts.  
 

$16 adults, $9 Children 6 -12  
5 and under eat free  

 

 

RLCSD Community Hall  
Van Duzen Road, Mad River  

Van Duzen Booster Club will 
be hosting a òTalent Showó 

Friday, May 10, 2013 at 2:30 pm  
(rescheduled from last month)  

  

Community members as well as students are 
invited to participate.  Each act requires a partici-

pation fee of $5.00 (the act may include more  
than one person)  Van Duzen School Gym 

  

Lip Syncs will be allowed. 
  

All acts must be appropriate for a school  
function, and be preapproved. 

 Application forms may be picked up in the 
Van Duzen Library. 

     

 Admission $1.00 adults 
                        .50  student  

The Senior Action Coalition was formed to in-
crease the visibility of older adults making change. 
The organizations intent is to be balanced and non-
partisan, to strengthen the voices of older adults by 
bringing them together and to hold a long-term vi-
sion of benefiting the community as a whole. 

Attending meetings is not always possible for ru-
ral folks, therefore we are encouraging E-Activism. 
SAC will be sending out informative e-mails to mem-
bers who choose to receive them.  Some will en-
courage action and directions on how to  participate 
will be included.   

Regular meetings are held on the third Wednes-
day of each  month at the Jefferson Community 
Center (formerly Jefferson School, 2000 B Street, 
Eureka). For more information:  Phone 440-9365 or 
email:  senioractioncoalition@gmail.org 

 
 

Introduction to 
Senior Action 

Coalition  
 

 
by Jessie Wheeler 

mailto:senioractioncoalition@gmail.org

